
Reception Class
KEY INFORMATION



General School Info.
Absence & Sickness - Please report any sickness before school starts by using the online form on 
our website

https://www.broughtonprimarysch.co.uk/absence-reporting

Holiday request forms are on the website & need printing off and a request goes to Mrs 
Bewsher. Children will need to stay off school for 48 hours if they are sick. 

Uniform Orders

School uniform needs to be paid for with the School Money APP & then please let the office 
know your order, with sizes, so they can be ordered with the company. 

School Money 

All payments to school (except snack money) need to  be paid through the school money APP. 

https://www.broughtonprimarysch.co.uk/absence-reporting


General School Info. 
Reading folders 

Please can all children have a reading folder so we can send books, letters, etc. home.

If you don’t have one already please pay on School Money (£5) and then they are available to 
collect from office. 

OOSC 

We offer an ‘Out Of School Club’ wraparound care to all children at the cost of £4 (or £4.50 with 
breakfast). Breakfast club starts at 7:45am and after school care is till 4:30pm. You will need an 
account set up to use the service and you then book you child in online. 



Early Learning Goals



Topics

Autumn Term

All About Me

Autumn Woodland

Celebrations –
Halloween, Bonfire Night 
& Christmas

Spring Term

Winter Wonderland

Traditional Tales

People Who Help Us

Summer Time

Pirates

Where We Live

Summer Season -
growing



Timetable
Structured Mornings

Phonics, Literacy & Maths

Free Flow Afternoons

Covering other aspects of the curriculum, 

-Personal, Social & Emotional Development

- Art & Design

-Understanding of the World

-Physical Development



Timetable



Phonics
Read Write Inc. is the phonic scheme used throughout our school. 

Each letter has a ditty to help children with letter formation & to teach the ‘pure’ letter sound 
(not the letter name). 

Children are taught the letters in sets & I will send home a pack of letter cards for the children to 
play with & use at home once I have taught each set in class. 

Our first set is ‘s, a, t, m, d’ and our next set is ‘i, n, o, p, g’

As well as learning all of the individual letter sounds, we also learn how to blend the sounds 
together to read words e.g. ‘s-a-t’ 

Children will learn green and red words as well as letter sounds. The green words are decodable 
by blending and the red words are tricky words you cannot decode by blending (e.g. the, of)



Reading
Children will get a reading book which is changed every Friday

Books will have no words initially, until they are secure with letter sounds and 
starting to blend. 

Activities to do with the book:

-Talk about the front cover (characters, setting, title, make predictions about the 
story)

-Read the book together discussing the plot at the beginning, middle & end. 

-Re-read the book several times. Each time talk about something new 
(characters feelings, events, alternative endings, words the characters might say, 
relationships between characters, favourite parts of the story). 



Keeping in Touch
A key to a successful early years is great communication. I will do this with you electronically through 
DoJo and Tapestry & I am always available for a quick chat at the school gate before or after school. 

DoJo

I will use DoJo to give children points when they are doing well in class. I will post group photos onto 
class story along with any important information. 

You can communicate via private message with me & I will always reply but only during our set hours 
(8am till 5:30pm & not at a weekend). 

Please use DoJo to send any photos from weekends & events at home so your child can show their 
classmates and talk about what they have been doing. 

Tapestry Observations

I will record individual observations for your child on Tapestry which will record how they are 
progressing towards their Early Learning Goals (ELGs). You can also post any ‘wow’ moments for your 
child onto Tapestry if you think they demonstrate great development and progress. 



Lunches & Snack
All children in Reception are entitled to a free school meal or they can bring a packed lunch if 
you prefer. 

Menus sent out on link via DoJo

Children eat in the hall with Kerry & myself & I will feedback to you with any problems.

Snack

Range of different snacks every day (yoghurts/ cereal/ toast/ cheese & crackers/ bread sticks & 
dips/ Fruit & Vegetables)

Cookery Sessions every Friday afternoon

Please send in £10 each term for snack & cookery (in an envelope with your child’s name on pls) 
& school will supplement this to cover the rising costs! 



Clothing
PE 

Trainers & pumps are not needed in PE till end of Spring term. 

Spare Clothes

Children will not need spare clothing in school as we do have extras if there are any accidents. If 
your child is regularly having accidents then you can send in a bag of clothing to stay on their 
peg. 

Wellies

Wellies are needs for our forest school sessions but if you have spares you can leave them in
school as we will go to the Eco-garden regularly. 



Out & About Visits
I will try and take the children out regularly on trips and visits. We will be doing a local area 
mapping skills activity and we will visit areas in the village (park, church, shop, etc.) and then 
start to go further afield into Cockermouth & the wider area.

This half term we will be visiting the library & Book Shop in Cockermouth for a story time session 
and to take out some library books. 

Our Reception Christmas trip will be to see ‘The Ballad of Rudy the Reindeer’ at Theatre By the 
Lake. 



Any Questions?


